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Dream Big

“For I know the plans I have
for you, declares the LORD, plans
for welfare [peace] and not for evil,
to give you a future and a hope.”
— Jeremiah 29:11

Dear Friends in Christ, 
You have been in my thoughts

and prayers more often than you
could know.  So many of you have
seen your own communities direct-
ly impacted by recent disturbing
events.  What a year this has been!
Mother Nature has been doing her
best to remind us that yes, indeed,
climate change is real; politicians
have been doing their worst to remind us that we must
“respect the dignity of every human being;” and people have
been marching in the streets to remind us that we need to
work harder to “do justice.” God knows the plans that he has
for us, but we need to discern together what those plans are
and what we are going to do to put those plans into action,
working together to accomplish outcomes that we could not
possible accomplish alone. What wonderful opportunities
God is placing before us to “live” the Gospel!

“Commit your work to the LORD, and your plans will be
established.” — Proverbs 16:3 

In June, we will be gathering at Kanuga for our Province
IV Synod (I can't wait to see you!), one of two such gather-
ings that we have each triennium. Plans are under way to
use this first Synod to celebrate the ministries of Province
IV, to study what is working and what is not, and to collabo-
rate on plans for moving forward together as followers of
Christ - strengthening the Jesus Movement and
“commit[ting] our work to the Lord.”

“I can do all things through him who strengthens me.” —
Philippians 4:13

During the next few weeks, please be on the lookout for

Continued on Page 2

PRESIDENT’S

REPORT

T
he Province IV annual HIV/AIDS Retreat ended June 12

with the announcement that the retreat, celebrating its 25th

anniversary, would be the last retreat. Ministry leaders

xpressed hope that new initiatives serving the HIV/AIDS popula-

tion in Province IV would surface in future months. 

Province IV President Angela Daniel was on hand for the

closing Eucharist and to offer ministry leaders thanks for their

faithful and compassionate service over many years.

Bruce Garner, a member of the retreat’s Executive

Committee, preached at the Eucharist and invited attendees to

gather afterwards in front of the Chapel of the Transfiguration at

Kanuga to witness the releasing of 26 white mountain doves as

a symbol of the two-and-a-half decades of service the Province

Continued on Page 2

G o d ’s asking us to live Gospel

Bruce Garner, Angela Daniel and Lola Thomas

HIV/AIDS Retreat
ends 25-year ministry



information regarding our Province IV 2017 granting process.

Funds available for 2017 total $20,000 and, depending on the

applications, may be awarded in full to one outstanding pro-

posal or divided among a variety of proposals.  My challenge

to you is to THINK BIG!  

We in Province IV are truly blessed, as I am reminded each

time I attend a Provincial Leadership Conference or a meeting

of the Task Force to Study Provinces.  We know how to use our

many God-given gifts collectively to “do all things through

him who strengthens [us].”  

“Dream big and plan for how God might use you, but submit

to God's will and seek His blessing in the outworking of your

p l a n s . ”— Steven J. Cole (Baptist minister in Flagstaff ,

Arizona)

Please prayerfully consider ideas for new ministries or for

longstanding ones in need of rehab; ministries that encourage

collaboration and can impact not only your parishes and/or

dioceses but, indeed, the broader church. Think about the cur-

rent needs of our world and how we can respond as “hands-on”

Christians to those needs. Your Province IV E x e c u t i v e

Committee recently had the pleasure of reviewing excellent

proposals for a Constable Grant, including one regarding envi-

ronmental concerns and another for racial reconciliation, both

“dreaming big.”  The wonderful thing about those proposals is

that they involved exciting collaborations, sometimes

between:  large institutions and dioceses; existing aid organi-

zations and dioceses; local volunteer groups, parishes and dio-

ceses.  The list could go on and on - including collaborations

crossing provincial boundaries!  DREAM BIG — and share

those dreams!

I am most thankful for each of you, and for the blessing of

being able to serve in Province IV. As you gather with family

and/or friends this Thanksgiving, please remember that God

does have plans for us — and be grateful.

Your grateful servant,

Angela M. Daniel

President, Province IV
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Province seeking ministry proposals
Continued from Page 1

IV ministry group has worked to provide a retreat for those suf-

fering with HIV/AIDS and for their care-givers.  (Twenty-five

doves represented the years of ministry, and one more for the

Holy Spirit.)

Presiding Bishop Michael Curry, formerly the diocesan bish-

op for North Carolina, has served twice as the retreat chaplain. 

This year, the Rev. Marty Stebbens, rector of St. Timothy’s

Episcopal Church in Wilson, N.C., served as chaplain, and Trey

Clegg, music director at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Atlanta,

was the retreat musician. 

Lola Thomas, longtime chair of the Province IV HIV/AIDS

ministry, was recognized at the closing ceremony with a gift and

acknowledgment of her faithful and enthusiastic leadership.

Continued from Page 1

Doves release marks end of ministry
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T
he Province IVEpiscopal Church Women Annual Retreat in
June 2016 was a wonderful time of fellowship and renewal
amidst the beautiful woods and lake at Kanuga Conference

Center in North Carolina. It was great fun to re-connect with old
friends and to make new friends as we focused on “Building
Bridges of Peace and Reconciliation: Year One: In Our Own Lives
and in Our Families.”

The Rev. Lindsay Hardin Freeman, author of Bible Women:
All their Words and Why They Matter, led us in study, reflection,
and worship as we focused on the Shalom and leadership of
women in the Bible.  She is truly a remarkable woman of
courage, vision, intellect, spirituality, and personality. And how
great to have her husband, The Rev. Leonard Freeman, join us
with his Bible Jeopardy, healing prayers, and general good will.

A special treat this year was a visit from the Rev. Rowena
Kemp, the chaplain of the Girls Friendly Society. She presented
the engaging work of the Girls Friendly Society and offered
healing prayers at our Eucharist. It was also good to hear updates
from National ECW President Lisa Towle and Province IV
Administrator Gene Willard.

Special thanks and recognition go out to the hard-working
Province IV board: Alsie Churchman, Secretary/Treasurer; Joyce
Landers, UTO Representative for Province IV; Mary Beth
Welch, Province IV Representative to the National Board;
Suzanne Harrow, CPC Representative for Province IV; and to
Marcie Cherau, National UTO Vice President. These women
offered leadership, time, dedication, ideas, muscle, golf-cart nav-
igation, and general good cheer.

Many thanks also to the leaders of the great workshops:
Joyce Landers, UTO; Charlotte,”CC” Johnson, Reading Camp;
Winsome Stern and Dee Henson-Governor, Dynamic Diocesan
ECWs; Suzanne Harrow, CPC; recently ordained deacon Andrea

Peacock, yoga; Diane Burrows, meditative art; Whitney Evans
and Meredith Blocker on reaching out to young women in the
ECW. Many thanks also to those who served in the Closing
Eucharist.

In 2017, the Province IV ECW will hold its annual retreat
June 5 through 7 at Camp McDowell in Alabama.  There we will
focus on building bridges of peace and reconciliation in our
parishes and communities, with an emphasis on racial reconcilia-
tion.

— Patricia Brake Rutenberg
President, Province IV ECW

ECW builds bridges of peace, reconciliation
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Youth Ministries

T
he Season of Fall is a beautiful and interesting time of the

year. Where I live, the leaves of the trees are beginning to

change colors and the world outside of my window reveal

a scenery of Technicolor beauty that lasts for a few short weeks.

I truly appreciate the beauty of this season yet I know that it will

not last.   I know that I need to take the time to appreciate its

amazing beauty and also to prepare for the next phase of our sea-

sonal pattern.

Province IV Youth Ministries 2016 is also in a beautiful sea-

son of change.  Our 20 Diocesan Youth Ministries are working

hard and impacting the lives of young people and the adults who

accompany our young people on their journeys of faith.  It is

beautiful to watch and it is exciting to see all of the activities,

outreach, spiritual formation and opportunities to connect to

these people to the reality of our Living God.  Province IV

Youth Ministries seeks to connect our dioceses and to offer

opportunities to gather as the larger Body of Christ so we can

share with one another, learn from each other, serve together

and more fully gather for worship, 

By coming together as Province IV Youth Ministries, we

enhance our desire and commitment to live more fully within

our Baptismal Covenant.

As our winter season approaches, we are preparing for our

Province IV Youth Ministries Leadership and Network Meeting

2016 that will gather at Lake Logan Conference Center, Canton,

N.C., in the Diocese of Western North Carolina.  All 20 dioceses

are invited to bring two Adults and two-three young people who

are leaders within their diocesan youth programs.   Our atten-

dance at this yearly event is remarkable high!  

Each year we travel to a different diocese so we can learn

more about our host diocese and be immersed in the culture of

that diocesan youth program.  As we gather, we share our suc-

cesses and we also share our challenges.  We share ideas and we

share opportunities.  We share worship and we share recreation.

We share our needs and we share the needs of our world.  There

is time for work and there is time for rest.  There are old friends

and there are new friends.  The relationships that God creates

are meaningful and full of life... God Living Among Us!  

At this year's gathering, The Rev. Tom Brackett, Missioner,

New Church Starts and Missional Initiatives, The Episcopal

Church Center, will be sharing the “Art of Hosting and

Convening Conversations.”  Just as our lives are changing, our

Church is changing.  We are living, working and building rela-

tionships in that “in-between space” — the space between what

used to work and some emerging new ways of coming together

Participants at “Lift Every Voice 2016” who gath-

ered in Botswana and Capte Town, South Africia,
pictured here with retired Archbishop and Nobel

Peace Laureate Desmond Tutu.

Continued on Page 5

Celebrating the birth of new possibilities
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and paying attention to each other. We will “lean into the

future” where we “co-create” with other people what we need

and who we are called to be.  

From our “belovedness,” God will guide us on the pathway

to authentic relationships, abundant life and a stronger, healthier

community. All participants at our Province IV Youth

Ministries Leadership and Network Meeting will be encourage

to “Bring who they are and Take what they need!”    

A Celtic Journey
Province IV Youth Ministries is partnering with The Rev. Dr.

John Palarine, Cannon for Program and Youth in the Diocese of

Southwest Florida and director of Youth Presence Ministries,

LLC to offer “A Pilgrimage to Lindisfarne and Iona — A Celtic

Journey for Adult Youth Leaders & Friends and Adult Leaders

in the Episcopal Church, May 17 - 28, 2017.  The Rev. Marcus

Losack, Ceile De Pilgrimages, will guide this pilgrimage.  This

opportunity to experience these holy islands and to hear the echo

of the voices of all who have journeyed these sacred places will

be a stepping-stone for our Adult Youth Leaders to grow spiritu-

ally and to learn from this pilgrimage with the possibility of

bringing young people to these unique and holy places.  

For more information, please contact John Palarine,

jejpal@aol.com

Lift Every Voice
The Youth Ministries of Province IV continues to strive to

both educate our young people on issue of racial injustice and to

provide a platform for them to share their stories.  Next summer,

we will be working with the Diocese of North Carolina in their

ministry of Lift Every Voice

(http://lifteveryvoice.dionc.org/index.html), a three-year program

designed to examine racial injustice from the early days of slav-

ery to the Apartheid government in South Africa, to the Black

Lives Matter movement today. Lift Every Voice, which is fund-

ed largely by the Jessie Ball DuPont Fund, was held in North

Carolina in 2015 with participants from 12 dioceses across the

United States, Botswana and Cape Town, South Africa. Lift

Every Voice, 2016 was held in Cape Town, South Africa and

focused on focused on South Africa's Truth and Reconciliation

process, strengthening our "listening skills" of others' stories and

discerning how to respond to these stories as disciples of

change. 

Next summer, Lift Every Voice, 2017 and Province IV are

coordinating the final year of Lift Every Voice, which will be

held at Haw River State Park in North Carolina. 

Youth and adults who accompany our young people are

encouraged to share this meaningful experience where ideas,

concepts, realities, hopes and dreams will be shaped into ways

that we can take this truth and reconciliation into our world!

More information will be shared at our Province IV Youth

Ministries Leadership and Network Meeting in December and

you may contact Beth Crow, coordinator of Lift Every Voice and

Lead Youth Missioner for the Diocese of North Carolina.

beth.crow@episdionc.org

Once again I would like thank the people of Province IV for

your commitment to our young people and to the adults who

journey with our youth!  I am overwhelmed by the magnitude of

the support and encouragement that Province IV gives as they

invest time and energy into the spiritual growth and develop-

ment of our youth.  As we experience this Fall Season and as we

witness the beauty of God's Creation, let us remember the many

changes that our occurring in the lives of all people who have

been affected by Hurricane Matthew and also in the lives of our

adolescents.  Let us celebrate the birth of new possibilities!  

— Cookie Cantwell

Coordinator, PIV Youth Ministries

PIV Youth offered life-changing experiences

Continued from Page 4

Sullivan

Sullivan named president of Kanuga
The Rev. Michael Radford Sullivan, rector

of Holy Innocents Episcopal Church in Atlanta,

has been named as the new president of Kanuga

Conference Center, effective in early November.

He succeeds Stanley B. Hubbard Jr. who

will retire at the end of the year.

Sullivan, has been at Holy Innocents since

2009; at the suburban 2,500-member Atlanta

parish, he was instrumental in extensive strate-

gic planning and fundraising, including raising

more than $37 million over several campaigns.

Before his tenure at Holy Innocents,

Sullivan was rector at St. John's, Lynchburg, Va.

and Canon for Mission at Trinity Episcopal

Cathedral, in Columbia, S.C.

“Michael has built a remarkable track record

of financial oversight, strategic planning and

significant development accomplishments,” said

Edward D. Colhoun IV, chairman of the Kanuga

Board of Trustees. “He brings a tremendous

background to Kanuga. He has proven to be an

inspiring leader, and I am pleased that someone

of his professional caliber and experience will

strengthen the future of Kanuga.”
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Province IV Ministry Coordinators
ALTAR GUILD

Ms. Sarah Hill

1906 Carolina Ave., NE

St. Petersburg, FL 33703

Tel. 727-525-8340

Email:  sarahhill.fl@gmail.com

ANTI-RACISM

Dr. Navita Cummings James

Province IV Representative to Executive Council

Committee on Anti-Racism

Tel. 813-974-6098

Email: njames2@usf.edu

BISHOP'S CHAPLAIN 

To RETIRED & SURVIVING SPOUSES

The Rt. Rev. David B. Reed

5226 Moccasin  Trail

Louisville, KY 40207

Tel. 502-897-9282 (home); 502-235-8289 (cell)

Email: david.reed@ecunet.org

CAMPUS MINISTRY

Mr. Michael Wood-Miles

Episcopal Campus Minister

Georgia Southern University

Statesboro, GA 30458

Tel. 912-507-4883

Email: michaelwoodmiles@gmail.com

CHRISTIAN FORMATION

Ms. Jenny Beaumont 

Christ Episcopal Church

427 South Sharon Amity Road, Suite A

Charlotte, NC 28211

Tel. 704-442-1718

Email: jennyatswan@netscape.net

COMPANION DIOCESES

Ms. Martha B. Alexander

1096 Hollyheath Lane

Charlotte, NC 28209

Tel. 704-558-4670

Email: marthaebalexander@hotmail.com

ECW
Dr. Patricia Rutenberg
3663 Woodland Drive
Knoxville, TN 37919
Tel. 865-604-5479
Email: pbrutenberg@gmail.com

Church Periodical Club, PIV Representative
Ms. Robecca Markert
802 Bishopgate Rd.
Antioch, TN 37013
Tel. 615-366-1887 or 615-430-0535
Email: sewfun100@bellsouth.net

COMMISSION ON MINISTRY

Vacant

ERD/Episcopal Relief & Development

Mr. Eugene Johnston

4 Elizabeth Place

Mobile, AL 36606

Tel. 251-478-5354
Email: ejohnston14@comcast.net

ENVIRONMENTAL MINISTRY

The Rev. Dr. Jerry Cappel

5719 Prince William St.

Louisville, KY 40207

Tel. 502-541-8278

Email: jjcappel@hotmail.com

UNITED THANK OFFERING

Ms. Joyce Landers

618 Lawson Drive

Troy, AL 36091

Tel. 334-672-3061

Email: jlanderscgc@gmail.com

YOUTH MINISTRIES

Ms. Cookie Cantwell

St. James Episcopal Church
25 South Third St.

Wilmington, NC 28401
Tel: 910-763-1628

Email: cookie@stjamesp.org
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A
t our General Convention in 2015, the Presiding Officers,
in response to General Convention 2015's Resolution
A030 “Create Task Force On Climate Change” named an

Advisory Council for the Stewardship of Creation as the organ-
izing body to enable local faith-based projects for mitigating cli-
mate change and safeguarding the integrity of Creation. 

Resolution A030 calls for the council to form Regional
Consultative Groups (RCG's) for local technical support and
networking of environmental ministries and initiatives.  Each
RCG will include  individuals who can support needs in educa-
tion, theology and liturgy as well as  ecological experts to
equip dioceses and congregations as they live into the Church's
mission to join in the reconciliation of all God's creation.

The work of forming the RCG for Province IV is beginning
immediately and will organize in the coming months. You are
encouraged to consider whether you might wish to serve on the
Province IV RCG. 

If you feel you might be of service on the Province IV
RCG, you are encouraged to contact The Rev. Jerry
Cappel, Province IV Network Coordinator, at
jjcappel@hotmail.com.

The work of RCG would include:
• Resourcing ministries and initiatives in creation care
• Connecting and networking 
• Nurturing enthusiasm and motivation 
• Identifying education and formation resources

For the Province IV RCG to do this work, the group needs
to include a broad range of skills and abilities in parish leader-

ship, liturgy, theology, science, community organizing, advoca-
cy and education. We need clergy, liturgists, activists, educators
and experts in the related sciences to participate in the RCG. If
you have a passion for this and feel you can contribute to this
work, you are encouraged to inquire about next steps.

The Province IV members of the Advisory Council for the
Stewardship of Creation are:

• Ms. Perry Hodgkins Jones, Vice President of Warka Water,
Inc., Diocese of Atlanta.

• Dr. Andrew Thompson, Assistant Director, Center for
Religion and Environment, Postdoctoral Fellow in
Environmental Ethics, the School of Theology, the University
of the South.

• The Rev. Jerry Cappel, Network Coordinator, Province IV
Environmental Network.

As each province organizes its RCG, each will receive some
funding support from the Advisory Council, and communica-
tions will be shared across provinces. It is hoped this initiative
will move the church forward in its ability to care for the
integrity of creation.

We cannot care for one another without caring for the world
we share. We cannot follow Jesus without caring for the cre-
ation that He came to bless and to redeem. For the Jesus
Movement, the movement that proclaims and strives to live
God's dream of peace and reconciliation, care for the environ-
ment - like racial reconciliation and evangelism - can no longer
be seen as optional. It is absolutely essential. It is Gospel.

— The Advisory Council on the Stewardship of Creation

Stewardship of Creation

Regional group to form in Province IV

The Rt. Rev. Skip Adams (cen-
ter) celebrates Holy Eucharist

at Grace Church Cathedral in

Charleston, S.C.,Sept. 10,
after his investiture as

Provisional Bishop of The
Episcopal Church in South

Carolina. Also pictured, from

left, Archdeacon Calhoun
Walpole; Deacon Rob

Donehue; Bishop Charles G.
vonRosenberg; Bishop

Adams, Bishop Dean E.

Wolfe; Bishop J. Michael
Garrison; and Dean Michael

Wright.

Investiture in South Carolina
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I
t is hard to believe that we are coming to the end of the sec-

ond year of the triennium. During the last triennium, Province

I V presented $882,544.35 during the ingathering at

Convention in Salt Lake City. This was the largest contribution

from any of the provinces. We knew we were great, and we are,

but we can be even better.

My challenge is to send in an even $1 million for the next

convention. In 2015 we raised $292,656.02. Almost a third of

the way there! If you help me get the word out, we can make it.

God has granted us so many blessings. In 2016, Province IV

received two young adult grants totaling $4,994 and seven regu-

lar grants totaling $222,975. Unfortunately, there were several

others that were not funded because we ran out of money. If

everyone in Province IV gave just $2, UTO could fund more

grants than ever before. 

The picture above shows the UTO board as we visited the

site of The Tiny Houses project at St. James Episcopal Church

in Cannon Ball, N.D. They are building tiny houses for young

men from the Standing Rock Reservation. These houses will be

for young men who are working to become independent adults

and need a little extra help. Some are attending college nearby

or in the process of trying to find employment that can sustain

them. This is just one of the many amazing projects that UTO is

funding. 

For a complete list, please visit our website http://www.epis-

copalchurch.org/page/unit-

ed-thank-offering .

Here are some important

dates to remember. The

UTO board is in the process

of receiving young adult and

seminarian grant applica-

tions. They are due Friday,

November 4 at 5 p.m. EST.

The press release for the

regular granting cycle will

come out the first week of

December. All this informa-

tion can be found at our website. We will have a number of

Zoom webinars to answer any questions you may have and we

will aslo offer grant writing tips. Please check them out. 

As we enter into the season of Christmas, let us not forget to

celebrate Thanksgiving. When we stop to consider all that we

have, rather than all that we want, we come to realize the true

gifts in our lives. So, offer your prayers of thanksgiving to God

and put a coin, or some quiet money, into your blue box. Your

blessings can become blessings to others. 

— Joyce Landers

UTO Province IV representative

PIV UTO contribution is largest

$1 million challenge
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D
uring these past few months informmation has been gath-

ered concerning the companion diocsese relationships

within Province IV.  Shortly there will be an update of

these relatiohships.  Out of our 20 dioceses, 18 have a relationship

with one or more dioceses.  Please know that I am available to

you and your quesitons about companion diocese relationships.  I

am able to put you in touch with available resources and would be

happy to speak with you about your endeavors.  The updated

information will be available on the Province IVwebsite once the

update has been completed. 

In May of this year I had the opportunity to attend the 21st

annual Global Mission Episcopal Network Conference in Ponce,

Puerto Rico.  It was a wonderful way to network with people

from Province IV as well as others from The Episcopal Church.  

What a pleasure to have The Rt. Rev. Michael B. Curry as

the keynoter. With passion and emphasis on mission, Presiding

Bishop Curry referred to the Jesus Movement, which includes

both evangelism and reconciliation.  He also emphasized the

importance of relationships, citing his time as Bishop of North

Carolina and the relationship between the Diocese of North

Carolina and the Diocese of Costa Rica, one of mutual trust and

respect.

Allison Duvall and Wendy Johnson of Episcopal Migration

Ministries, in their presentation, reminded us of issues and chal-

lenges of ministries surrounding refugees.  A panel including

Bishop Julio Holguin, the Diocese of the Dominican Republic;

Noah Bullock, Executive Director of Foundation Cristosal; Jose

Bringas Lisare of the Diocese of Cuba; Bishop Francisco Duque

of the Diocese of Colombia; and the Rev. Angel Rivera, a priest

in the Diocese of Puerto Rico; responded by talking about the

effect of migration within in their countries.  The moderator was

Bishop Ramos, Diocese of Puerto Rico. Whether migrants are

looking for work or are refugees due to natural disasters or vio-

lence. there are more people today seeking support from other

countries than their own.

Besides the time for worship and networking, small group

sessions revolved around the conference theme of “God's

Mission with a World in Continuous Motion”.  Numerous work-

shops were held about issues concerning different areas of mis-

sionary work including discernment, fundraising and resources;

reconciliation; refugees and there was an opportunity to meet

many involved with The Episcopal Church Mission Personnel

Program and the Young Adult Service Corps.  

There were also opportunities to visit local sites, to partici-

pate in daily worship and to hear and watch student artists per-

form as well as enjoying a “Puerto Rico Night”.

The closing Eucharist was held at Iglesia San Lucas, the

church on the San Lucas Hospital Campus.  

I would like to encourage you to plan on attending the next

Global Episcopal Network Conference which will be held May

24-26 at Camp McDowell in beautiful Nauvoo, Ala.  For infor-

mation visit: www.gemn.org This is a wonderful opportunity to

meet people involved in mission, to share ideas, and to deepen

your faith.  There is also an opportunity to become involved in

the Global Mission Formation Program while there.

Please let me know if I may be of service to you:

— Martha Bedell Alexander

Chair, Province IV Companion Diocese Relationships

MarthaEBAlexander@hotmail.com

Most PIV dioceses have ‘Companions’

The Rt. Rev. Jose
McLoughlin (center) was
ordained the 7th bishop of
the Diocese of Western North
Carolina Oct. 1.Welcoming
him here are North Carolina
bishops: outgoing WNC
Bishop Porter Taylor;  former
WNC Bishop Bob Johnson;
Bishop Peter Lee, Assisting
Bishop in North Carolina;
Bishop McLoughlin; Bishop
Anne Hodges-Copple, Bishop
Diocesan Pro Tempore and
Suffragan Bishop of North
Carolina; Presiding Bishop
Michael Curry (former Bishop
of N.C.) and Bishop Robert
Skirving of East Carolina.

New bishop consecrated in WNC



•  Nov. 3 — Province IV Executive Committee meeting, Charlotte, NC

• Dec. 1-4 — Province IV Youth Ministries Leadership & Network Meeting. Lake Logan

Episcopal Center, Canton, NC

• Dec. 7-8 — Provincial Leadership Conference, Detroit, MI

• May 17-28, 2017 — A Pilgrimage to Lindisfarne and Iona — A Celtic Journey for Adult Youth

Leaders & Friends and Adult Leaders in the Episcopal Church (PIV Youth Ministries in partnership with

the Rev. Dr. John Palarine, Canon for Program and Youth in the Diocese of Southwest Florida and direc-

tor of Youth Presence Ministries, LLC)

• June 5-7, 2017 — Province IV Episcopal Church Women Annual Retreat, Camp McDowell,

Nauvoo, Alabama

• June 5-7, 2017 — Province IV House of Bishops meeting, Kanuga Conference Center,

Hendersonville, NC

• June 7-9, 2017 — Province IV Synod, Kanuga Conference Center, Hendersonville, NC

• July 5-13, 2018 — General Convention, Austin, Texas
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Provincial Calendar

Visit PIV’s website: www.provinceiv.org

Province IV Executive Committee 2015-2018

President
Ms. Angela Daniel
1 Rice Court
Columbia, SC  29206
Tel. 803-799-5041

Email: amdaniel@sc.rr.com

Vice President

The Rt. Rev. Don Johnson 

Bishop, Diocese of West Tennessee

692 Poplar Ave,

Memphis, TN 38105

Tel. 901-526-0023

Email:bishopjohnson@episwtn.org

Secretary

Ms. Athena Hahn

6424 Malibu Drive

Raleigh, NC 27603

Tel. 757-735-3263

Email: athenahahn@hotmail.com

Treasurer
Cn. Kathryn W. McCormick
1833 St. Ann Street
Jackson, MS  39202
Tel. 601-948-5954

Email: kwmccormick@gmail.com  

Executive Council Representative

Ms. Tess Judge

4016 Ivy Lane

Kitty Hawk, NC 27949

Tel. 252-261-8003

Email: tsjudge@mindspring.com

Executive Council Representative

The Rev. Cn. Frank Logue

Diocese of Georgia

611 E. Bay St.

Savannah, GA 31401

Tel.912-236-4279

Email: flogue@gaepiscopal.org

UTO Representative

Ms. Joyce Landers

618 Lawson Drive

Troy, AL 36091

Tel. 334-672-3061

Email: jlanderscgc@gmail.com

ECW President

Dr. Patricia Rutenberg

3663 Woodland Dr.

Knoxville, TN 37919

Tel. 865-604-5479

Email: pbrutenberg@gmail.com

Administrator

H. Eugene (Gene) Willard

P.O. Box 2878

Morganton, NC  28680-2878

Tel. 828-413-0040

Email:  p4admin@icloud.com


